
Naming Advice: Guidance on how to name your files
Below is a list of 8 basic recommendations for naming files:
1. File names should be short, consistent and meaningful: 
They should make sense to everyone who needs access to them, not just the file creator. Initials, abbreviations and codes that are not commonly understood should be avoided. 
2. Avoid unnecessary repetition in file names and paths: 
E.g.
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Sales Invoices
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2017
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January

NOT 
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Sales Invoices
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2017Sales Invoices
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2017Sales Invoices January
3. Use capital letters to delimit words, not spaces or underscores: 

Avoid using spaces and underscores in file names. Some software packages have difficulty recognizing file names with spaces. This causes difficulty for files when they are published on the intranet or website. You can use hyphens in dates.
E.g. 

2017-08-01CLSSupportForResearchReportDraft
4. 
Always state dates back to front (YYYY-MM-DD): 
Putting dates back to front means that the chronological order of the files are maintained when the file names are listed in the file directory. This enables efficient retrieval.


E.g. 
2017-02-10Minutes
NOT 
03-06-2017Papers  
OR
03Jun2017Papers



2017-04-12Agenda

10-02-2017Minutes

10Feb2017Minutes


2017-06-03Papers

12-04-2017Agenda

12Apr2017Agenda
5. When including personal names, surnames should go before initials: 
E.g.  
CameronWilliamsA2017-09-01
6. The most important element for retrieval should appear first:
Elements should be ordered according to the way in which the file will be retrieved during the course of everyday business. 

For example, if files are retrieved according to their date, then the date element should appear first. 
e.g. 
2017-06-30Agenda
2017-06-30Minutes

 
If files are retrieved according to their description, then the description element should appear first.
e.g. 
SocialEntrepreneursNetwork2017-09-05
WomenSpeakersNetwork2017-06-30
Avoid using common words such as ‘draft’ at the start of a file name, as they will all be listed together in the file directory, making it more difficult to retrieve the file you are looking for. Common words are best used at the end of a file name.
7. The version number of a document should be indicated in its file name by the inclusion of ‘V’ followed by the version number and, where applicable, ‘Draft’ or ‘Final’.
It is important to be able to differentiate between various drafts of a document by giving them each their own number. This ensures the most recent version is easily identified and retrieved.

e.g. 
ProjectProposalDraftV1.1
ProjectProposalDraftV2.1
ProjectProposalFinal

Please see the University’s Policy Framework for guidance on how to use versioning when producing policies. 

8. Avoid using non-alphanumeric characters in file names:
Avoid:  * : \ / < > | " ? [ ] ; = + & £ $ , . 
The use of these characters can cause problems. Even if your operating system allows you to save the file, you may not be able to transport it to another operating system. For example, if you send it to someone else externally they may not be able to open it.  

However, hyphens (-) may be used.

If you need help

Please feel free to contact the Records Management Service. 

Email recordsmanagement@hud.ac.uk or telephone ext. 3168.
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